Minutes of the April 4, 2012 Meeting of the Executive Committee of the Glens Falls-Saratoga Chapter of Adirondack Mountain Club, Inc., held at Saratoga Springs, New York, in the Civalier Conference Room of the Wesley Health Center
Present: Jacki Bave, John Caffry, Maureen Coutant, Pat Desbiens, Tom Ellis, Laura Fiske, Jill Gruben, Sarah King, Jonathan Lane, Tricia Lockwood, Linda Ranado, George Sammons, Jim Schneider, and Gretchen Steen.  Also present: Bill Bechtel and Adam Rubinstein.
Chair Maureen Coutant opened the meeting at 7:05 p.m.
The agenda and the minutes of the March meeting were not available due to e-mail transmission problems with both documents. The Treasurer was absent, so there was no Treasurer’s Report.  There was no Chapter Chair’s Report.
Jill Gruben, Newsletter Chair, said that the deadline for the next edition was April 1st and she is working on getting it ready.  She would like to get some photos or artwork to include in it.

George Sammons, Website Chair, said that he had added the ADK Adopt-A-Wildland web page and blog as links to the Chapter’s website.
Linda Ranado, Education Chair, reported that all of the camperships are filled, and that she will be doing walks for kids at the Glens Falls YMCA’s Healthy Kids Day.

Pat Desbiens, Membership Chair, said that she will have a table at Healthy Kids Day. She has filled all of the slots to cover EMS Club Days.  Membership was up a net +3 in February.
Sarah King, Programs Chair, said that she is planning the 2012/2013 programs.  Due to the low turnout at the slide social in December 2011, there will be no December program in 2012, and the slide social will be in January 2013.
Jim Schneider, Wilderness Chair, said that he is working on getting the Club’s firetower book updated, but that the Club’s publications staff is very busy.  He will meet with Jack Freeman, the author of the first edition of the book, to discuss this.   [Jacki Bave arrived.]  He said that he is trying to work with the DEC forester to get the trails on Tongue Mountain marked better. He would like to have ADK lead hikes for his school, but there are liability issues to work out before this could be done.

Gretchen Steen, Hospitality Chair, discussed the annual Raptorfest which was recently held in the Fort Edward Grasslands.  The event was very well attended, and the Chapter got many visitors to its table and sold some new memberships.

Tom Ellis, Trails Chair, said that the Tongue Mountain trailwork trip will be in a couple of weeks.  There are a lot of signs and markers missing on the trails.

Jacki Bave, Conservation Chair, reported that she has received thank you letters for many of the Chapter’s donations.  The Environmental Protection Fund was kept at the same level as last year in the state budget.
Bill Bechtel said that he is doing artwork for the newsletter, and would like ideas for things to draw for it.

Jonathan Lane, Director, reported on the recent Club Board of Directors meeting.  The Board adopted a new policy on chapter outings.  Among the changes are that PFDs must be worn on all paddle trips, due to insurance requirements. A minimum outings group size of 3 is now recommended, and 4 in the winter.  Records of outings must be retained for 3 years.  
Jonathan also reported for the Younger Members Group.  Jen Shepherd is a new outings leader for the group.  He has changed jobs, so he can no longer get donations to the Chapter from his [former] employer.  He suggested doing a geocache contest with prizes.  No action was taken.

Mo Coutant presented a draft policy for approving links to the Chapter’s website. She said that the Club has no policy on this subject for itself or the chapters.  Jonathan suggested that we encourage the linked sites to link to the Chapter’s site, which helps in search result ranking. John Caffry said that the policy needs a process section, so that it will be clear who makes what decisions.  He suggested that if the question is clear, the webmaster should decide, and in gray areas, it should be discussed with the Chapter Chair and then reported to the Ex Comm.  Jim Schneider said that there should be a scoring rubric, which he agreed to draft.  [Jill and Adam left the meeting.]  Mo and Jim will revise the draft and bring it back for possible action next month.
Laura Fiske, Nominating Committee Chair, reported that Bill Bechtel is interested in the Director spot, and she is still working on the others.  There are still vacancies on the Committee.
Mo Coutant reported on the Annual Dinner, which she is organizing due to the lack of a committee chair.  The Ex Comm accepted her recommendation that the event be held on October 26th at Lillian’s in Saratoga, which seats 150+.  It was agreed to try the buffet option, rather than the plated dinner options. After a discussion of the recent entertainment selections, it was agreed that, since the Chapter has not had a folksinger for a few years, Mo will focus on that option.  Pat agreed to help with this.
On a motion by Tom Ellis, which was approved unanimously, the meeting was adjourned at 8:36 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, 

John Caffry, Secretary

Next meeting – May 2, 2012, 7:00, at Carl R’s in Queensbury.
